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Dear Reader, 
How much do you trust the weather forecast? This year, long 
range weather forecasts have predicted that the period 
between July and September will feature warm and pleasant 
weather, with above average temperatures. This will mean we 
should have more opportunities to enjoy the sunshine over the 
next few months; particularly those who will be tending their 
gardens and allotments. However, I am sure that many of you 
reading this will be sceptical about this prediction. After all, 
weather forecasters have been known to make inaccurate 
predictions in the past. So much so that complaining about 
inaccurate weather forecasts has been one of Britain's 
favourite pastimes for many decades. However, with advances 
in satellites, computer modelling technology and statistical 
analysis, forecasts are more accurate than they have ever been. 
Statistics demonstrate that today's three-day weather forecasts 
for the UK are many times more accurate than a one-day 
forecast was in 1980. For this reason, it would be imprudent 
for us to ignore a weather forecast, particularly when it 
features a weather warning. 
At the end of June, the annual Methodist Conference 
considered the 'Statistics for Mission' submitted by every 
church and circuit across the Connexion. These figures came 
with a warning about the current and future state of the 
Methodist Church. These figures are deeply concerning in that 
they demonstrate an average 3.6% decline in our 
congregations every year. Even more concerning is the 2013 
data that indicates that our congregations are increasingly 
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shifting towards an elderly demographic with 18% of 
Methodists over 81 years old, and 51% between 66 and 80 
years old. Furthermore, out of 4,500 churches 1,463 reported 
no younger people in their congregations at all. If these trends 
continue forecasters predict an exponential decline in 
Methodism as our congregations rapidly disappear. It is a 
warning that we cannot ignore! 
Forecasting decline among God's people is not a new 
phenomenon. The prophet Hosea also forecast a calamity 
upon Israel, that stemmed from her unfaithfulness to God. 
Hosea's warnings have enduring relevance for us as a Church 
in the twenty first century. We too are asked not to forsake 
Christ; but instead be faithful to our calling to serve and make 
new disciples in his name. In Hosea 10:12 the prophet tells the 
people what they need to do to avoid disaster: 
"Sow for yourselves righteousness; reap steadfast love; break 
up your fallow ground; for it is time to seek the Lord, that he 
may come and rain righteousness upon you." 
For those of you who tend allotments and gardens the ideal 
conditions for growth come when the soil is good and well 
prepared for the seed; for when the sun shines and the rain 
comes. We too must be prepared to break ground, sow 
righteousness, and reap love in our church. For it is only when 
we have ensured that the groundwork and conditions in our 
church are right for growth that God will send the rain that 
can bring it. We must therefore commit ourselves to the work 
that is needed: Work that will enable new people to come to 
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faith, grow in Christ and to flourish in love as we trust in God 
to change the weather. 

Yours faithfully' 
Reverend David Speirs 

WORSHIP at BRICKNELL 
August 
6th 10.30 a.m. Mr. James Kerridge 
13th 10.30 a.m. Local Arrangement Service 
20th 10.30 a.m. Mrs. Liz Jackson 
27th 10.30 a.m. Mrs. Margaret Hunt 

September 
(as the plan for September is not yet available -

please see the weekly service sheets ) 

FLOWER LISTS 
Providers 

August 
6th Janet & Colin Baxter 
13* Irene & Stuart Atkinson 
20* Margaret Farmery 
27* Sue & Dave Weatherall 
September 

Win Willis 
10* Phil Haire 
17* Janet & Gerald King 
24* Shirley & John Scotney 
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Flower Arrangers 
August 6th 

13th 

20th & 27th 

September 
3* 
10th 

17* & 24th 

October 1st 

August 
6*&13* 
20* & 27* 
September 
3* 
10* 
17* & 24* 
October 1st 

Anne Drewery 
Jennifer Toyne 
Lynda Hill 
Lynda Hill 
Sue Barker 
Anne Drewery 
Anne Drewery 

Flower Distributors 
Christine Kingdom 
Sylvia Usher 
Carol Lucas 
Christine Kingdom 
Sue Barker 
Anne & Geoff Drewery 
DIARY OF EVENTS 

August 
9* & 23rd Provisional events for children 

( Please see also pages 8 - 9) 
Sat. 12* 9.00a.m. -12 Noon Car Wash & Coffee Morning 
September 
Tues. 5* 7.45 p.m. Bricknell Friendship Group. Humber 

Keel - Keith Silversten 
Wed. 6* 4.00 - 6.00 p.m. Messy Church 
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Sat. 9ffi 9.00 a.m. - 12 Noon Car Wash & Coffee Morning 
Tues. 19* 7.45 p.m. Bricknell Friendship Group. AGM 
October 
Tues. 3rd 7.45 p.m. Bricknell Friendship Group. Hornsea 

Pottery - Carol Harker 

THANK YOU'S 
Thank you from Lyndsay Fox for the beautiful flowers from 
Church to me when I was struggling at home with my 
terminally ill disabled daughter. It made my day, knowing 
after being stuck in all week with an ill child that people were 
thinking about me and praying for my family. My daughter 
Daisy has struggled against all odds for 4 years with a rare 
illness. She has coped with yet another setback like a true 
warrior and is back at nursery smiling 

Thank you so much for the pretty flowers I received after my 
recent eye surgery. Also a big thank you to Sue ( Barker) for 
cheering me up & staying for a chat. 

Sandi Readhead 

A CONTRIBUTION SENT IN ABOUT CLICK 
After reading Margaret Farmery's thank you to Click in last 
month's Link, it got me thinking how often do we say thank 
you to the children and young people of Click. 
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Mother's Day every lady is given daffodils. 
Palm Sunday everybody received a Palm cross. 
Easter Sunday we all received a card and eggs. 
Father's Day every man received a gift. 
THANK YOU to the members of Click, also a thank you to 
Susan and Gail, who every Sunday prepare a lesson and 
activity not knowing how many children and young people 
will be there. Thank you to all of you. 
These are the young people of our church at the present. Do 
we speak to them, encourage them or just take it for granted 
there will be a Click every Sunday. 

BETTY COATES 
Betty passed away on 12th June aged 91 and her fimeral was 
held at Bricknell on 3rd July. 
Betty attended Newland Church before coming to Bricknell 
Church, and Betty and Derrick were married at Bricknell in 
1963, and they were married for 44 years, till Derrick died. 
At Bricknell, Betty was involved with the Sunday School, and 
helped with the flower rota, printing out the Link magazine, 
and in the Bible Study and Fellowship groups, particularly the 
Women's Fellowship group. 
Kevin Appleyard, Betty's nephew told us about Betty' life at 


